
 2nd Floor 
2 Redman Place 

London 
E20 1JQ 

United Kingdom 
 
 

 

 

  
 

04  November 2024  
 
Xavier Mooyaart 
HM Area Coroner  
Coroner’s Court, 
London Inner South   
Southwark Coroners Court 
1 Tennis Street 
London  
SE1 1YD 
 
Sent via email: 
 

 
Our reference: 
 
Dear Mr Mooyaart 
 
Re: Regulation 28 Prevention of Future Deaths Report (of Kasey Beech)  
 
I write in response to your regulation 28 report dated 29 August 2024 regarding the 
very sad death of Kasey Beech. I would like to express my sincere condolences to 
Kasey’s family.   
 
The patient safety leads at NICE have carefully considered the content of  your 
report and understand that your request relates to the use of the clinical streaming 
model and the organisation of acute care within the NHS. 
 
Given that the matters of concern  relate to the prioritisation system (STREAMing) 
which was produced by NHS England, these are not areas that are within  NICE’s  
remit. We believe that the issues raised are best addressed by NHS England, and 
note that you have also sent your report to them for response.  
 
Although not directly mentioned in your report, you may be interested to learn that  
we are updating our guideline on Asthma: diagnosis, monitoring and chronic asthma 
management and this update is expected to publish on the 27 November. 
 
I am sorry that we cannot comment further on the matters raised, and would like to 
reiterate my condolences to Kasey’s family.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/indevelopment/gid-ng10186
https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/indevelopment/gid-ng10186
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